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III. Quotations dealing with the history of the
Jesuits
(Most of them, hopefully, in some sort of chronological order; and sometimes
with my amplification [enclosed in brackets] added within the quotation,
and/or my comments added following the quotation):

“On 27 September 1540, in a private reception hall of the Palace of the Popes
on Vatican Hill, Rome, eleven men of aristocratic birth [Ed.: including
Ignatius Loyola], met with Pope Paul III [Ed.: pope: 1534-1549] who gave
approval of their [Ed.: JESUIT] Order. That beginning was to become the most
loyal and most efficient organization [Ed.: that] the Roman Catholic Church
has ever spawned.

…In the agreement to rescue [Ed.: Papal] Rome [Ed.: i.e., the Roman Catholic
Church-State] from the predicament of losing its world control to
Protestantism [Ed.: during the Protestant Reformation], and to preserve the
spiritual and temporal supremacy which the popes [Ed.: had] ‘usurped’ during
the Middle Ages, [Ed.: Papal] Rome now ‘sold’ the [Ed.: Roman Catholic]
Church to the Society of Jesus [Ed.: i.e., the JESUIT ORDER]; in essence the
popes surrendered themselves into their [Ed.: i.e., the JESUITS’] hands.” –
John Daniel (“The Grand Design Exposed”; 1999; Page 64)

“…The Roman Inquisition…had been administered since 1542 by the JESUITS.” –
F. Tupper Saussy (“Rulers of Evil: Useful Knowledge About Governing Bodies”;
2001 First HARPERCOLLINS Edition; Page xviii)
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“Between 1555 and 1931 the Society of Jesus [Ed.: i.e., the JESUIT ORDER] was
expelled from at least 83 countries, city-states and cities, for engaging in
political intrigue and subversive plots against the welfare of the State,
according to the records of a JESUIT priest of repute [Ed.: i.e., Thomas J.
Campbell]. …Practically every instance of expulsion was for political
intrigue, political infiltration, political subversion, and inciting to
political insurrection.” – J.E.C. Shepherd (Canadian historian; “The
Babington Plot”; 1987; Page 12)

“In 1560 the Senate of Venice forbade the JESUITS to confess women [Ed.:
i.e., to hear confession from women], because they made use of confession for
purposes of immorality… Many boys and girls are first made to eat of the tree
of the knowledge of evil in the confessional.” – A. Robertson (“The Roman
Catholic Church in Italy”; 1903; London; p 162) [Ed.: The confessional has
been the seed of much evil. Charles Chiniquy, a Catholic priest for 25 years,
exposed the debauchery of the confessional in his book, “The Priest, the
Woman, and the Confessional”. To order it by credit card, please call Chick
Publications at 1- 909-987-0771.]

“The JESUIT General, in control of the Monarchs of France, mass-murdered the
French Protestant Calvinists including their great leader, Admiral Coligny
[Ed.: starting with the St. Bartholomew’s Massacre in Paris, France on August
24, 1572].” – Eric Jon Phelps (“Vatican Assassins”; 1st Edition, 2001; Page
102)

“The Babington Plot [Ed.: a conspiracy that was “hatched” in 1580] was
probably the greatest of the many plots of the pope and the JESUITS during
the reigns of Queen Elizabeth I and [Ed.: King] James I designed to bring
about the downfall of Protestant England, the overthrow of the Reformation in
England, Scotland and Ireland, and to place some other claimant upon the
Throne who would be acceptable to [Ed.: Papal] Rome, and committed to bring
the English in submission to the sovereignty of [Ed.: Papal] Rome.

Between 1569 and 1605 (of Gunpowder Plot infamy) there were no less than
eleven great plots against Elizabeth and English Protestantism, working
toward assassination, rebellion and invasion. Each is known by the name of
the leader of the treachery: Ridolfi, Sanders, [Ed.: Pope] Gregory XIII,
[Ed.: JESUIT priest] Campion, [Ed.: JESUIT priest Robert] Parsons, [Ed.: the
Duke of Guise, [Ed.: Cardinal] Allen, Throgmorten, Parry, [Ed.: Anthony]
Babington, [Ed.: Pope] Sixtus V, [Ed.: King] Philip II of Spain, Yorke,
Walpole, Southwell, and Guy Fawkes.

…There can be no doubt whatsoever but that the Pope of Rome was very much
interested as well as vitally involved in all of these attempts.

…The Babington Plot [Ed.: to invade England, to assassinate Queen Elizabeth
I, to incite rebellion, and then to place Roman Catholic Mary Stuart on the
throne] took its name from Anthony Babington, a young English gentleman…but
the real brains behind the conspiracy were the pope [Ed.: i.e., Gregory
XIII], Cardinal Allen, the JESUITS, and the Roman Catholic priest named John
Ballard…” – J.E.C. Shepherd (“The Babington Plot: Jesuit Intrigue in
Elizabethan England”; Wittenburg Publications, Toronto, Canada; 1987; Pages



118, 123)

“It is impossible to read Elizabethan history [Ed.: i.e., the history
surrounding Queen Elizabeth I of England; born-died: 1533-1603; queen:
1558-1603] except in the context of an army of JESUITS, masters of deceit,
treachery, treason, infiltration, subversion, assassination, insurrection,
civil war and coercion, plotting for the good of the papacy, and the defeat
of all the Pope’s foes anywhere in the world.” – J.E.C. Shepherd (“The
Babington Plot”; 1987; Page 20)

“Eight years before the attempted [Ed.: Spanish] Armada invasion [Ed.: of
1588], JESUITS were seditiously active plotting the overthrow of the English
government. By using different disguises, aliases, and secret codes, to
illegally slip in and out of England, JESUIT Robert Parson [Ed.: several
books have “Parsons”], in 1580, had led and then later organized a mission to
bring other JESUITS into England to engage in a work of subversion. When the
[Ed.: attempted] invasion [Ed.: by the Spanish Armada] failed, these masters
of intrigue [Ed.: i.e., the JESUITS] turned to another bizarre scheme. Known
in your encyclopedia under the subject, ‘The Gunpowder Plot’ – thirteen [Ed.:
Roman] Catholic noblemen and five JESUITS formed a conspiracy devising a plan
to explode 36 barrels of gunpowder in the cellar of the House of Lords and
kill King James I, and members of the [Ed.: House of] Commons as they
assembled for the opening of Parliament on 5 November 1605. Their plan was to
blow up the Parliament building and out of the chaos [Ed.: to] incite the
people into a full insurrection.

…But before the date [Ed.: that] it [Ed.: i.e., the stack of 36 barrels of
gunpowder in the cellar] was to be detonated, the explosives were discovered,
leading to the arrest of all those involved. …Of the five JESUITS involved,
two escaped, one died in prison, and two were convicted and executed.” – John
Daniel (“The Grand Design Exposed”; 1999; Pages 76, 77)

“This Protestant, Bible-believing, man of God [Ed.: i.e., William, Prince of
Orange] is the Father of Religious and Political Liberty. He broke the Pope’s
Temporal Power over Holland, protected the Anabaptists and Mennonites who
refused to take up the Sword of Just Defense against the Spanish armies of
[Ed.: King] Philip II, and gave refuge to the persecuted Jews of Europe. He
was murdered [Ed.: in 1584] by an assassin having been sent by the JESUITS,
Balthazar Gerard, in obedience to the bloody JESUIT Oath.” – Eric Jon Phelps
(“Vatican Assassins”; 1st Edition, 2001; Page 108)

“In 1589, King Henry III of France was stabbed to death by a JESUIT assassin
named Jacques Clement. …This ended the dynasty of the House of Valois.” –
Eric Jon Phelps (“Vatican Assassins”; 1st Edition, 2001; Page 127)

“[Ed.: In 1594 the French Parliament ordained that]: “…All the priests and
scholars of the [Ed. JESUIT] college of Clermont, and others calling
themselves the SOCIETY OF JESUS, as being corrupters of youth, disturbers of
the public peace, and enemies of the king and State, should depart in three
days from their house and college, and in fifteen days out of the whole
kingdom [Ed.: of France].” (This quote was taken from page 399 of Vol. 2 of
J.A. Wylie’s “The History of Protestantism”.)



“Known as Henry of Navarre [Ed.: i.e., King Henry IV of France], being the
first of the Bourbon kings, he brought religious liberty to France with his
Edict of Nantes – thus outraging the JESUIT ORDER… After several attempts
[Ed.: on King Henry IV’s life], the JESUITS finally assassinated him at point
blank range [Ed.: in 1610] with one of their fanatical, remorseless tools,
[Ed.: the monk François] Ravaillac.” – Eric Jon Phelps (“Vatican Assassins”;
1st Edition, 2001; Page 129)

“The whole frightful responsibility for this terrible Thirty Years’ War [Ed.:
1618-1648] must rest upon the [Ed.: Holy Roman] Emperor Ferdinand II, and his
teachers, rulers, and bosom friends – the SONS OF LOYOLA [Ed.: i.e., the
JESUITS].” – Karl Theodor Griesinger (“The Jesuits”; 1873)

“The Thirty Years’ War, 1618-1648, was a series of conflicts that became the
last great struggle of religious wars in Europe. It was fought almost
exclusively on German soil…but before the war ended, it involved most of the
nations of Europe. The underlying cause of the war was the deep-seated
hostility between the German Protestants and German Catholics – with the
JESUITS and Cardinal Richelieu, who was the real ruler of France, fanning the
fires to accomplish their ends. When the war was over it had totally wiped
out the German economy leaving behind a wasteland where one half (some
historians say even two thirds) of the population were dead.” – John Daniel
(“The Grand Design Exposed”; 1999; Page 77)

“The sixth and last event to be considered is the barbarous Irish Massacre,
with its 23 October 1641 launching date – the date that also celebrates the
Catholic feast of Ignatius Loyola, founder of the JESUITS.

…Again the plot is instigated by the JESUITS, priests, and friars, who excite
the ignorant Irish Catholic people to a frenzy to commit the most unheard of
cruelties. In far away France, Cardinal Richelieu, the French minister, had
promised the [Ed.: Irish Catholic] conspirators a considerable supply of men
and money. In one stroke, [Ed: Roman] Catholics rose up against their
peaceful and unsuspecting Protestant neighbors, and spared no age, no sex,
nor condition. Led on and declared by their fanatical priestly leaders, that
no Protestant should be suffered to live any longer among them, adding that
it was no more sin to kill a Protestant than to kill a dog, and that the
relieving or protecting them was a crime of the most unpardonable nature.

The onslaught raged on, and when it had run its course, one hundred and fifty
thousand Protestants lay mutilated, butchered, and dead.

…For the unbiased researcher, history reeks of the butchery of Romanism,
where whole cities and populations were unmercifully wiped out, just because
they worshipped God in a manner that was different from Roman Catholicism.” –
John Daniel (“The Grand Design Exposed”; 1999; Page 78)

“The JESUIT ORDER at last reached the pinnacle of its power and prestige in
the early eighteenth century [Ed.: i.e., the early 1700s]. It had become more
influential and more wealthy than any other organization in the world. It
held a position in world affairs that no oath-bound group of men has ever
held before or since… ‘Nearly all the Kings and Sovereigns of Europe had only



JESUITS as directors of their consciences [Ed.: i.e., as confessor-priests,
“father-confessors”], so that the whole of Europe appeared to be governed by
JESUITS only.’” – Boyd Barrett (Ex-Jesuit) (1927; using a short quote by
Jesuit Cordara) [Ed: The Jesuit Order is just as powerful today as it was
back in the early 1700s – and probably much wealthier!]

“We have remarked to our deep regret that our admonitions to them [Ed.: i.e.,
the JESUITS] to serve God and not to mix themselves up with other matters,
especially secular and political, as well as many other measures, have been
almost powerless and of no effect. …Our predecessors [Ed.: i.e., previous
popes] had to undergo much vexation on that account. Pope Innocent XI, driven
by necessity, went so far as to forbid the society [Ed.: of Jesus – i.e., the
JESUIT ORDER] to receive and invest novices. …Further, [Ed.: Pope] Innocent
XIII was compelled to threaten them [Ed.: i.e., the JESUITS] with the same
punishment, and [Ed.: Pope] Benedict XIV closed the visitation of the
inspection of the houses and colleges in the dominion of…the most faithful
King of Portugal…” – Clement XIV [pope: 1769-74]

“…We abolish and do away with forever their [Ed.: i.e., the JESUITS’]
statutes, habits and customs, decrees and Constitutions, even when sealed by
oath or Apostolical Confirmation: so that from this day hence the ‘Society of
Jesus’ no longer exists.” – Clement XIV [pope: 1769-74] (Statement made in
1773)

“…That the name of the company [Ed.: i.e., the Society of Jesus – the
JESUITS] shall be, and is forever extinguished and suppressed… [Ed.: This
Papal Decree of Suppression shall] forever and to all eternity be valid,
permanent, and efficacious.” – Clement XIV [pope: 1769-74] (From his Papal
Decree suppressing the JESUITS in 1773) [Ed.: Some authors claim that this
decree was a Papal Bull – Papal Rome claims it was a “Brief” – but no matter
which it was, a Roman Catholic pope officially banned this Roman Catholic
religious order for all eternity! This suppression and abolition of the
Jesuits did not last “to all eternity”. Less than 50 years later, the Jesuits
were “reinstated” (some believe, by force). Pope Clement XIV had previously
carried out a four-year investigation into the workings of the JESUITS. He
listed eleven other popes who had tried to curb the excesses of the JESUITS.
Fourteen months after issuing his Papal Decree suppressing the JESUITS, Pope
Clement XIV was poisoned to death by them.]

“They [Ed.: i.e., the JESUITS] were abolished by papal bull in 1773 at the
demand of France, Spain, Portugal, Parma, Naples and Austria. They are,
however, still to be found everywhere, and they hold considerable property in
England. A modern writer justly calls them the ‘Black International’.” – Lady
Queenborough (1933)

“Alas, I knew they [Ed.: i.e., the JESUITS] would poison me; but I did not
expect to die in so slow and cruel a manner.” – Clement XIV [pope: 1769-74]
[Ed.: Clement XIV made this statement in 1774 shortly after he had been
poisoned by the JESUITS as “payback” for his suppression of the JESUIT ORDER
in 1773.]

“[Ed.: JESUIT Adam] Weishaupt established the [Ed.: modern version of the]



Illuminati [Ed.: in 1776] specifically to be a front organization behind
which the JESUITS could hide. After being [Ed.: formally] abolished by [Ed.:
Pope] Clement XIV in 1773, the JESUITS used the Illuminati and other
organizations to carry out their operations. Thus, the front organizations
would be blamed for the trouble caused by the JESUITS.” – Bill Hughes (“The
Enemy Unmasked”; 1st Edition, 2004; Page 23)

“Why would the JESUITS use their implacable enemy, the Jews, to further their
designs for world dominion? The JESUITS never do anything out in the open
where they can be exposed. If they are recognized as the culprits, they will
be blamed and suffer the consequences, but if they can use someone else as
the ‘cause of the world’s problems’, especially an enemy they can destroy in
the process, then they have simultaneously accomplished two of their
objectives. The Jewish people are the perfect scapegoat. Since the
Rothschilds are JESUIT agents operating under a Jewish cover, using them in
forming the Illuminati back in 1776 effectively throws the onus of this
conspiracy on the Jews. The Rothschilds are certainly not the only JESUIT
agents that operate under a Jewish front. [Ed.: The Jesuits will use persons
of any race, sex, or religion as their agents.]

The following sources [Ed.: Bill Hughes lists a number of books at the end of
this paragraph] indicate that [Ed.: JESUIT] Adam Weishaupt and the
Rothschilds were the brains and the wealth behind the French Revolution [Ed.:
of 1789-1799].” – Bill Hughes (“The Enemy Unmasked”; 1st Edition, 2004; Pages
29, 30)

“They [Ed.: i.e., the JESUITS] have so constantly mixed themselves up in
court and state intrigues that they must, in justice, be reproached with
striving after world dominion. They cost kings their lives, not on the
scaffold, but by assassination, and equally hurtful as the society of
Illuminati [Ed.: a JESUIT front group]; they [Ed.: i.e., the JESUITS] were
the foremost among the crowd, at all events, who applauded the murder scenes
in Paris [Ed.: France, during the French Revolution of 1789-1799].” –
Austrian Archduke Maxmilian Francis (1815)

“Without exception, every chief actor in the French Revolution [Ed.: of
1789-1799] was either JESUIT-educated, a Catholic prelate, or a member of the
Illuminati Order [Ed.: a JESUIT front organization] where within the Jacobin
Club they would come together to conspire and carry out the ‘Great Work’ –
which in the open system of the Jacobins was the reflection of the complete
hidden system of the Illuminati – and in back of the Illuminati were the
hidden JESUIT ‘masters’.

…Most [Ed.: of the leaders of the French Revolution of 1789-1799] had been
educated and trained under JESUIT tutelage. Names like Voltaire, Diderot,
Turgot, Condorcet, d’Alembert, Desmoulins, and Robespierre were all inspired
JESUIT college students rallying behind their instructors’ Enlightenment
cause. No wonder there was no true opposition to the movement from the JESUIT
camp. Remember well! The French Revolution is nothing less than a prototype
of what the whole world is soon to be plunged into.” – John Daniel (“The
Grand Design Exposed”; 1999; Pages 212, 213, and 262)



“The JESUITS, [Ed.: JESUIT Adam] Weishaupt, and the Rothschilds managed to
cast the blame for the French Revolution [Ed.: of 1789-1799] on their front
organization, the Illuminati!” – Bill Hughes (“The Enemy Unmasked”; 1st
Edition, 2004; Page 31)

“I [Ed.: i.e., author Jack T. Chick] questioned Dr. [Ed.: Alberto] Rivera
about the briefings he received in the Vatican when he was a JESUIT priest. I
asked him if he was briefed on how the Vatican planned to take over the
United States. He told me [Ed.: that] his indoctrination [Ed.: i.e., his
training as a JESUIT] went back [Ed.: into American history] to the time of
the Pilgrims. Because of the knowledge of the Inquisition and the slaughter
of Christians by the Roman Catholic system, the early immigrants in America
began passing laws to keep JESUITS out of this country and to outlaw the
Mass…to protect themselves from a Vatican takeover. These were Christian
communities deeply concerned about the ‘whore of Revelation’ [Ed.: i.e., the
“whore” described in chapter 17 of the book of Revelation in the Holy Bible].

JESUITS began arriving in America as early as the second group of Pilgrims.
They used different names with identifications. They were followed years
later when the Vatican sent multitudes of Catholic families from England,
Ireland, and France – posing as Protestants – into the colonies. These were
‘plants’. They were holding secret Masses in defiance of the laws. In those
days, no Roman Catholic was to hold any position in civil government. The
JESUITS made sure this part of our history was erased and removed.

The next major move by the JESUITS was to destroy or control all the
Christian schools across America. Throughout the years, JESUITS, working
undercover, have gotten into special committees on school boards to remove
the emphasis of the Bible and replace it with psychology as found in the
Spiritual Exercises of Ignatius de Loyola, the founder of the Jesuit Society.
Later, [Ed.: Roman] Catholic schools and universities sprang up all across
the nation under the JESUITS. Today, they probably outnumber all the
Christian schools and colleges put together.

The third stage was to move into the courts and legislation…to take over as
judges and lawyers in order to manipulate the Constitution in their favor
until it could be changed. Once this was accomplished, the thrust was into
politics to capture the political parties. Then [Ed.: the JESUITS moved on
to] the military and the newspapers. Even back in the time of Lincoln over
half the newspapers in the United States were controlled by the Vatican.” –
Jack T. Chick (“Smokescreens”; 1983; Pages 75 and 76)

“[Ed.: American Secretary of the Navy R.W.] Thompson pinpointed exactly who
would be the agents used by the monarchs of Europe to destroy the republic of
America, namely, the JESUITS of [Ed.: Papal] Rome! Since 1815 there has been
a continual assault on America by the JESUITS to try to destroy the
constitutional rights of this great nation. [Ed.: Many constitutional rights
were “set aside” by Supreme Court interpretations of the 14th Amendment of
1868, and these rights continue to be “set aside” under the guise of fighting
the “war on terrorism”.]

The famous inventor of the Morse code, Samuel B. Morse, also wrote of this



sinister [Ed.: JESUIT] plot against the United States.” – Bill Hughes (“The
Secret Terrorists”; 2002; Page 7)

“The Russian emperor, Alexander [Ed.: i.e., Czar Alexander I], was currently
compelled to issue a royal decree in 1816, by which he expelled them [Ed.:
i.e., the JESUITS] from St. Petersburg and Moscow. This proving ineffectual,
he issued another [Ed.: royal decree] in 1820, excluding them [Ed.: i.e., the
JESUITS] entirely from the Russian dominions.” – R.W. Thompson (Ex-Secretary,
American Navy; “The Footprints of the Jesuits”; Pages 245, 246)

“The Monroe Doctrine was America’s response to the JESUITS’ Congresses of
Vienna [Ed.: in 1814-15] and Verona [Ed.: in 1822]. America would consider it
an act of war if any European nation sought colonial expansion in the Western
Hemisphere. The JESUITS have been able secretly to attack and infiltrate
America to accomplish exactly what the Monroe Doctrine was stated to protect
against. They [Ed.: i.e., the JESUITS] have been able to get away with it
because it was done with utmost secrecy and under the façade of being a
church.

…The Monroe Doctrine challenged any advance on America by Europe. However,
[Ed.: U.S. President James] Monroe did not really understand that the crafty
JESUITS would not initially use the force of arms to gain their objectives.
They [Ed.: i.e., the JESUITS] would use cunning, craftiness, and utmost
secrecy. They would appeal to men’s basest points. They would plant their
agents in positions of wealth and power [Ed.: such as in the courts, the U.S.
Congress, and U.S. Intelligence agencies] and then use their influence to
gain their great prize – the subversion and destruction of every Protestant
principle as outlined in the Constitution of the United States.” – Bill
Hughes (“The Secret Terrorists”; 2002; Pages 16, 17)

“By 1815, the JESUITS [Ed.: through their agents, the Rothschilds] had
complete control over England. If a leader did not do as he was told, money
would be used to kill, smear [Ed.: character assassination is a favorite
tactic of the JESUITS], destroy, blackmail, or just drive from office. …What
was done in England is being done in many countries today.” – Bill Hughes
(“The Enemy Unmasked”; 1st Edition, 2004; Page 37)

“During this Congress [Ed.: of Verona, Italy in 1822], it was decided that
America would be the target of JESUIT emissaries and that America was to be
destroyed at all costs. Every principle of the [Ed.: U.S.] Constitution was
to be dissolved and new JESUITICAL principles were to be put into place in
order to exalt the Papacy to dominion in America.” – Bill Hughes (“The Secret
Terrorists”; 2002; Page 14)

“In 1828 an organization in Vienna [Ed.: Austria] was formed which was called
the ‘Saint Leopold Foundation’. The plan was then, to operate under the mask
of religion, which would insure its safety from any governmental interference
and they [Ed.: i.e., the Divine Righters – the despotic European monarchs
who, guided by the JESUITS, had formed the Holy Alliance in 1815 at the end
of the Congress of Vienna] hoped to accomplish by intrigue and innuendo what
could not be done by bullets and bayonets.



The Hapsburg family of Austria was the most powerful Roman Catholic ruling
family in Europe and consequently the most cruel, despotic and reactionary,
and had the American people not been so absorbed in the upbuilding of the
Republic, they would have detected the hypocrisy of this ‘holy’ fraud – the
Saint Leopold Foundation. [Ed.: The Knights of Columbus and other Roman
Catholic organizations in the USA are the successors, beneficiaries, and
offspring of the Saint Leopold Foundation.]

One of the Hapsburg brothers, Prince Rudolph, was a member of the Roman
Curia, the Cardinal Rudolph Hapsburg of Olmutz. It was easy for the JESUITS
of the Vatican to operate through him as the agent for the [Ed.: Saint
Leopold] foundation funds which poured into the United States in a stream of
gold. Nor did the Vatican furnish all the funds. They were most likely
furnished by the ‘high contracting parties’ of the Holy Alliance [Ed.: in
accordance with the provisions of] the ‘secret treaty of Verona’ [Ed.: Italy,
in 1822]. In short, the immense sums [Ed.: of money] distributed among the
bishops and archbishops of the [Ed.: Roman] Catholic Church in this country
in establishing bishoprics in cities where none existed, were used solely as
gigantic POLITICAL SLUSH FUNDS [Ed.: emphasis is in the original] to corrupt
and ultimately destroy the government and ‘set up a monarchial’ one instead
[Ed.: i.e., in its place].

One year after the Saint Leopold Foundation had been established, it received
the recognition and blessing of the pope.

…[Ed.: Foreign immigrants from Roman] Catholic Europe, especially from
Ireland, then began pouring into this country from every nook and cranny of
that poverty-stricken continent; in many cases, their passages [Ed.: across
the Atlantic Ocean] being advanced from this ‘slush fund’. The Roman [Ed.:
Catholic] bishops of every large city from New York to San Francisco then
began massing the foreign [Ed.: immigrants’] vote.

…The massed Roman [Ed.: Catholic] vote in the cities placed the balance of
political power in the hands of the Roman [Ed.: Catholic] bishops and
priests. Intimidation has always been the ‘big stick’ when any man in public
office presumed to oppose the advance of these ecclesiastical ‘bosses’. With
the rapidly increased foreign immigration, these agents of the [Ed.: JESUIT-
controlled] Divine Righters of Europe (operating through the JESUITS and
their lay agents) have made progress beyond their wildest dreams. City
councils, state legislatures, and even Congress have been browbeaten and
bribed.

…The Saint Leopold Foundation is a great JESUIT Spy System which is not
confined to the ecclesiastics of the Roman [Ed.: Catholic] Church, but
embraces every element of society… Nor, indeed, is it restricted to Roman
Catholics, for the JESUITS do not hesitate to use non-Catholic tools whenever
it is possible. In fact, they [Ed.: i.e., the JESUITS] prefer them [Ed.:
i.e., non-Catholics], for in this way attention is distracted from them. In
case of failure it is always preferable to use non-Catholics. [Ed.: The
JESUITS often use “Protestant” Freemasons, papal “court Jews”, and various
JESUIT front groups, such as the Illuminati, to carry out the JESUITS’
sinister and nefarious operations – thus shifting the blame onto others for



their own nasty deeds!]

The priest of every parish in this country is the kingpin in this web of
spying, and reports regularly to his bishop every item of interest – directly
or indirectly; and in turn, the bishop to his archbishop, the archbishop to
the cardinal, and the cardinal to the pope. The confessional box is the Roman
[Ed.: Catholic] clearinghouse, whereby the Pope keeps his finger on the pulse
of the world.

…The Leopoldines are honeycombed in every avenue of civic, state and national
life. There are, to begin with, the police departments of the various cities,
ninety percent of whom I may, I think, conservatively say, are Fourth Degree
Knights of Columbus. They are always at the beck and call of the [Ed.: Roman
Catholic] hierarchy. Their chief duty as ‘Catholic citizens’ is to obey their
bishops and the Holy See [Ed.: i.e., the leaders of the Roman Catholic
Church-State] ‘as God himself’. [Ed.: Sadly, many Roman Catholic Americans,
especially those in orders that have “secret” oaths, give their primary
loyalty to the Roman Catholic Church- State. In other words, their loyalty to
despotic, JESUIT-controlled Papal Rome takes priority over their loyalty to
the U.S. Constitution or any State constitution.]

Then there are their JESUIT college graduates in every state, who are
especially trained as expert spies.

…The principal branches of the Leopoldines [Ed.: remember that Burke
McCarty’s book was published first in 1924], still operating in this country
under various titles, are: The German Catholic Central Verein, with
headquarters in St. Louis and Detroit; The Third Order of St. Francis…; The
Catholic Laymen’s Council; the League of the Sacred Heart, and the Catholic
Women’s Council. These organizations are all branches of the Leopoldines’ Spy
System.

…This great Spy System penetrates every avenue of social life. The field of
journalism has been invaded until a Roman Catholic sits at many important
editorial desks of great newspapers, from coast to coast. [Ed.: 20th century
examples of media control by Papal Rome are: William Randolph Hearst and
Henry Robinson Luce – both of whom, according to author and researcher Eric
Jon Phelps, were JESUIT-controlled Knights of Malta.] They fill the
reportorial staffs and other departments in the front offices – and it goes
without saying that the presses, composing rooms and other mechanical
departments are dominated by them.

These [Ed.: Leopoldine] Spies are members of all the important commissions,
public works, school boards, library boards, housing commissions,
naturalization departments, and are even active members of ‘Americanization’
Committees.

…On every textbook committee selected to pass on books to be used in our
public schools, sits a Roman [Ed.: Catholic] priest, or his personal
representative. He is there for the purpose of seeing to it that every truth
derogatory to the Roman Catholic Church is eliminated and every thing that
will in any way reflect credit upon that institution is incorporated. This



explains why it is that the assassination of Abraham Lincoln has been
carefully suppressed so that the extent of the knowledge about this greatest
of all tragedies of the history of our country does not exceed these words:
‘President Lincoln was assassinated at Ford’s Theatre, April 14th, 1865, by
an actor named John Wilkes Booth. Andrew Johnson was immediately sworn into
office.’” – Burke McCarty (“The Suppressed Truth about the Assassination of
Abraham Lincoln”; first published in 1924; Pages 74-79 of the 1999 Larry
Harrison Edition)

“Let us examine the operations of this Austrian Society [the St. Leopold
Foundation], for it is hard at work all around us, yes, here in this country
[Ed.: i.e., the USA]… With its headquarters in Vienna [Ed.: Austria], under
the immediate direction and inspection of [Ed.: Austrian Prince] Metternich,
…it makes itself already felt through the [Ed.: American] Republic. Its
emissaries are here. And who are these emissaries? They are JESUITS. This
[Ed.: Roman Catholic] society of men, after exerting their tyranny for
upwards of two hundred years, at length became so formidable to the world,
threatening the entire subversion to all social order, that even the Pope
[Ed.: i.e., Clement XIV], whose devoted subjects they [Ed.: i.e., the
JESUITS] are, and must be, by the vow of their society, was compelled to
dissolve them [Ed.: in 1773].

They had not been suppressed, however, for fifty years, before the waning
influence of Popery and Despotism required their useful labors to resist the
light of Democratic liberty, and the Pope (Pius VII) simultaneously with the
formation of the Holy Alliance [Ed.: in Europe], revived the order of the
JESUITS in all their power. [Ed.: Pope Pius VII restored the Jesuit Order in
1814 in exchange for his release from prison.]

And do Americans need to be told what JESUITS are? If any are ignorant, let
them inform themselves of their history without delay; no time is to be lost;
their workings are before you in every day’s events; they are a secret
society, a sort of Masonic order with super added features of revolting
odiousness, and a thousand times more dangerous. They are not merely priests,
or priests of one religious creed; they are merchants, and lawyers, and
editors, and men of any profession, having no outward badge (in this country
[Ed.: i.e., the USA]) by which to be recognized; they are about in all your
society. They can assume any character, that of angels of light, or ministers
of darkness, to accomplish their one great end, the service upon which they
are sent, whatever that service may be.

They [Ed.: i.e., the JESUITS] are educated men, prepared, and sworn to start
at any moment, and in any direction, and for any service, commanded by the
general of their order [Ed.: i.e., the JESUIT Superior General, the “Black
Pope”], bound to no family, community, or country, by the ordinary ties which
bind men; and sold for life to the cause of the Roman Pontiff.” – Samuel F.B.
Morse (1791-1872; American inventor of the telegraph; author of the book
“Foreign Conspiracy Against the Liberties of the United States”)

“[Ed.: U.S. President] James Buchanan was poisoned [Ed.: on February 23,
1857] and almost died. He lived because he knew that he had been given
arsenic poisoning and so informed his doctors. He knew that the JESUITS [Ed.:



had] poisoned [Ed.: U.S. Presidents] Harrison and Taylor [Ed.: with arsenic].
The JESUIT ORDER fulfilled their oath again that they would poison, kill, or
do whatever was necessary to remove those who opposed their plans. [Ed.: U.S.
President Buchanan had temporarily thwarted JESUIT plans to split the Union
when he refused to attack those southern states that had expressed a desire
to leave the Union.] From 1841 to 1857, we saw that three [Ed.: U.S.]
Presidents were attacked by the JESUITS as outlined in the Congresses of
Vienna, Verona, and Chieri. Two died and one barely escaped [Ed.: death].
They [Ed.: i.e., the JESUITS] allow nothing to stand in their way of total
domination of America, and the destruction of the [Ed.: U.S.] Constitution.”
– Bill Hughes (“The Secret Terrorists”; 2002; p 39)

“…The JESUITS have not yet killed me [Ed.: i.e., President Abraham Lincoln].
But they would have surely done it when I passed through their most devoted
city, Baltimore [Ed.: Maryland, in February of 1861], had I not defeated
their plans, by passing incognito a few hours before they expected me…

The Pope and the JESUITS, with their infernal Inquisition, are the only
organized powers in the world which have recourse to the dagger of the
assassin to murder those whom they cannot convince with their arguments or
conquer with the sword…

New projects of assassination are detected almost every day, accompanied with
such savage circumstances, that they bring to my memory the massacre of St.
Bartholomew [Ed.: i.e., the slaughter of French Protestant Huguenots in
August of 1572] and the Gunpowder Plot [Ed.: i.e., the JESUIT conspiracy to
murder King James I of England and members of Parliament with 36 barrels of
gunpowder in 1605]. Our investigation [Ed.: i.e., of the assassination plots
made against President Abraham Lincoln] indicate that they come from the same
masters in the act of murder, the JESUITS…

So many plots have already been made against my life, that it is a real
miracle that they have all failed, when we consider that the great majority
of them were in the hands of skillful Roman Catholic murderers, evidently
trained by JESUITS. …The JESUITS are so expert in those deeds of blood, that
Henry IV [Ed.: King of France, who was assassinated by the JESUITS on May 14,
1610] said that it was impossible to escape them, and he became their victim,
though he did all that could be done to protect himself. My escape from their
[Ed.: i.e., the JESUITS’] hands, since the letter of the pope [Ed.: i.e.,
Pope Pius IX] to [Ed.: Confederate States of America President] Jeff Davis
has sharpened a million of daggers to pierce my breast, would be more than a
miracle.” – Abraham Lincoln (1809-1865; 16th President of the United States;
as told to his friend Charles Chiniquy; Pages 292, 294, 299, and 302 of the
1985 Chick Publications’ Edition of Chiniquy’s book “50 Years in the ‘Church’
of Rome”)

“The awakening of the president [Ed.: i.e., Lincoln] and the North [Ed.:
i.e., the Union] came on the morning of April 12, 1861 with the firing on
Fort Sumter [Ed.: in South Carolina]. [Ed.: Confederate States Army
Brigadier] General Beauregard [Ed.: 1818-1893], JESUIT leader of the military
operations, sent this opening shot of the rebellion. Beauregard was a
professed Romanist and sprung from a distinguished family of JESUITS.” – C.T.



Wilcox (“The Transformation of the Republic: The Origins of the Religious Hi-
Jacking of the American Government and the Truth Behind the Assassination of
Abraham Lincoln”; 2005; Page 150)

“The [Ed.: American] Civil War [Ed.: of 1861-65] was not a ‘homespun’ affair.
It was the result of the same upheavals that have changed the face of Europe.
The promises and active help of the European empires and the Church of Rome
along with the JESUIT ORDER had stiffened the resolve and attitude of the
Southern leaders, some of whom were quite willing to see the monarchic
principle triumph in North America.” – C.T. Wilcox (“The Transformation of
the Republic”; 2005; Page 8)

“This [Ed.: American Civil] war [Ed.: of 1861-65] would never have been
possible without the sinister influence of the JESUITS. We owe it to popery
that we now see our land reddened with the blood of her noblest sons. Though
there were great differences of opinion between the South and the North on
the question of slavery, neither Jeff Davis [Ed.: President of the
Confederate States of America] nor anyone of the leading men of the
Confederacy would have dared to attack the North, had they not relied on the
promises of the JESUITS, that under the mask of Democracy, the money and arms
of the Roman Catholic, even the arms of France, were at their disposal if
they would attack us. I pity the priests, the bishops and monks of [Ed.:
Papal] Rome in the United States, when the people realize that they are, in
great part, responsible for the tears and the blood shed in this war. I
conceal what I know on that subject from the knowledge of the nation, for if
the people knew the whole truth, this war would turn into a religious war,
and it would at once take a tenfold more savage and bloody character. It
would become merciless as all religious wars are. It would become a war of
extermination on both sides. The Protestants of both the North and the South
would surely unite to exterminate the priests and the JESUITS, if they could
hear what Professor [Ed.: Samuel F.B.] Morse [Ed.: U.S. inventor of the
telegraph] has said to me of the plots made in the very city of Rome [Ed.: by
the Papacy and the Jesuits] to destroy this Republic, and if they could learn
how the [Ed.: Roman Catholic] priests, the nuns, and the monks, which daily
land on our shores, under the pretext of preaching their religion,
instructing the people in their schools, taking care of the sick in the
hospitals, are nothing else but the emissaries of the Pope, of Napoleon, and
the other despots of Europe, to undermine our institutions, alienate the
hearts of our people from our Constitution, and our laws, destroy our
schools, and prepare a reign of anarchy here [Ed.: in the USA] as they have
done in Ireland, in Mexico, in Spain, and wherever there are any people who
want to be free.” – Abraham Lincoln (1809-1865; 16th President of the United
States; as told to his friend Charles Chiniquy; from pages 296 and 297 of the
1985 Chick Publications’ Edition of Chiniquy’s book “50 Years in the ‘Church’
of Rome”)

“The JESUITS, with their ‘Holy Alliance’ of [Ed.: European] despots,
conspired to overthrow Protestant republicanism, especially the Federal
Government of these United States of America. For our government had been
established upon the principles of the Bible of the English Reformation, the
Authorized King James Version of 1611. Those principles were embodied in the



Protestant documents known as the Declaration of Independence, the
Constitution and the Bill of rights. Therefore, pursuant to the [Ed.: Roman
Catholic] Council of Trent [Ed.: of 1545-1563] and JESUIT Oath, this ‘heretic
nation’ was to be overthrown…

…The method [Ed.: for overthrowing the American Constitutional Republic] was
threefold. First…America must be invaded by foreign immigrants, Irish Roman
Catholics especially; secondly, civil war must be incited resulting in the
annihilation of the White Protestant and Baptist Southern culture; and
lastly, the Protestant Constitution must be modified resulting in the
centralization of power in Washington, D.C.

…Such was the plan. The following is how it was accomplished. The JESUITS,
using Scottish Rite Freemasonry, first divided the country into geographical
sections, North and South, with the Missouri Compromise. The Freemason used
to that end was the centralist, Henry Clay. The JESUITS then brought in
thousands of Irish Roman Catholics and settled them predominantly in Northern
cities. In the 1820s British Secret Service agents under JESUIT control then
fomented ‘the anti-slavery agitation’… Then a new political party, consisting
of the centralizing, old Federalists, was created in the North called ‘the
Republican Party’. The JESUITS used it to intensify the anti-slavery
agitation with the Lincoln-Douglas debates. …Meanwhile, the JESUITS with
their Freemasonry created the radical secessionists in the South. They would
hotly promote the withdrawing of the Southern States from the Union. Two
Freemasons who were radical secessionists were John C. Calhoun and Robert
Toombs.

…The JESUITS, in control of the ‘Radical Red Republican Party’ insured the
election of [Ed.: Abraham] Lincoln by disrupting the Democratic convention in
Charleston with their Masonic tools, Stephen Douglas in particular…

…The JESUIT ORDER…had used the high Freemasons of America to cut the nation
in half, cause hatred and discord between the Northern and Southern peoples
using ‘the anti-slavery agitation’, and then ignited a war of annihilation
against the Protestant peoples of the South pursuant to the evil Council of
Trent!

…The purpose [Ed.: of inciting the American Civil War of 1861-65] was to
destroy the primarily Protestant States of Virginia, North Carolina, South
Carolina and Georgia while only lightly afflicting the primarily Roman
Catholic States of Louisiana and Florida. …Hundreds of thousands of foreign
mercenaries were hired [Ed.: by the North] ‘to extirpate the White Southern
heretics from the face of the whole earth’. In addition to eleven thousand
Germans, the JESUITS used hundreds of thousands of their most devoted Irish
Roman Catholics to ransack the South just as they had done in Germany during
the ghastly and nightmarish Thirty Years’ War [Ed.: in Europe, 1618-48].
[Ed.: Thousands of Irish Roman Catholic troops deserted from the Union Army
after the publication of Pope Pius IX’s letter of support to Jefferson Davis
in 1863.]

…The JESUITS would control both sides of the conflict [Ed.: i.e., the
American Civil War of 1861- 65] as they did during the Napoleonic Wars. They



controlled the radicals in the North, particularly Thaddeus Stevens in the
House, Charles Sumner in the Senate and Freemason Edwin Stanton, Lincoln’s
Secretary of War. They also controlled the leadership in the South,
particularly [Ed.: Confederate President] Jefferson Davis and Judah Benjamin,
the Secretary of War.” – Eric Jon Phelps (“Vatican Assassins”; 1st Edition,
2001; Pages 304-309)

“…The death [Ed.: i.e., the assassination] of Abraham Lincoln…was instigated
by the ‘Black’ pope, the [Ed.: Superior] General of the JESUIT ORDER –
camouflaged by the ‘White’ pope, Pius IX [Ed.: pope: 1846-78] – aided,
abetted and financed by other ‘Divine Righters’ of Europe – and finally
consummated by the Roman [Ed.: Catholic] Hierarchy and their paid agents in
this country [Ed.: i.e., the USA] and French Canada on ‘Good Friday’ night,
April 14, 1865, at Ford’s Theatre, Washington, D.C.

…In closing, I [Ed.: i.e., Burke McCarty, author of the book “The Suppressed
Truth about the Assassination of Abraham Lincoln”] will leave it to my reader
to decide whether I have proven my contention in the beginning of this book
that the assassination of [Ed.: President] Abraham Lincoln [Ed.: in 1865] and
four other [Ed.: U.S.] Presidents is but a part of the great conspiracy which
was outlined in the secret Treaty of Verona [Ed.: in Italy in 1822] to
destroy this, the most formidable Republic. [Ed.: And, that I, Burke McCarty,
have proven]:

[1.] That the execution of this conspiracy in Lincoln’s case was delegated by
the Pope of Rome to the JESUITS, aided and abetted by the [Ed.: Roman
Catholic] priests of Canada and Washington, D.C., in the United States, and
by their lay agents, the Leopoldines.

[2.] That instead of the use of bullets and bayonets, their method has been,
and is still, to destroy from within by the subversion of all of the free
institutions upon which this Republic is based.

[3.] That the [Ed.: JESUIT-controlled] Church of Rome has established a
separate citizenship to promote its teachings and [Ed.: has done so] by its
enormous wealth, a large proportion of which has been obtained by
unconstitutional and illegal appropriations from public funds; that with this
wealth (over two and a half billion dollars worth of church and other
religious property, for the most part exempt from taxation) it has by a
system of intimidation and bribery corrupted our free press and is in control
of every avenue of publicity, so that the American people remain in almost
total ignorance of its pernicious activities, which, if not curtailed, will
succeed in accomplishing its object in these United States.” – Burke McCarty
(“The Suppressed Truth about the Assassination of Abraham Lincoln”; 1924;
Pages 57, 260, and 261 of the 1999 Larry Harrison Edition)

“But if anyone has still any doubts about of the complicity of the JESUITS in
the murder of Abraham Lincoln [Ed.: in 1865], let him look at the very
elaborate plan of escape prepared by the priests of Rome to save the lives of
the assassins and the conspirators.” – Charles Chiniquy (1809-1899; Ex- Roman
Catholic priest; this quote was taken from page 313 of the 1985 Chick
Publications’ Edition of Chiniquy’s book “50 Years in the ‘Church’ of Rome”)



“The JESUITS killed [Ed.: U.S. President Abraham] Lincoln [Ed.: on April
14th, 1865] and buried the evidence.

…There is not in the large collection of official condolences received by the
United States Government upon the death of Abraham Lincoln, coming from every
civilized country in the world, one word from the Pope of Rome. And this in
view of the fact that the Pope was King of the Papal States and had more
subjects in the United States than any other ruler in Europe.

[Ed.: Pope] Pius IX by his silence at this time, made a confession of his
guilt in letters of fire – unquenchable fire – which brands him and his
JESUITS with the brand of Cain in the hearts and minds of the American
people, when they shall have been given a full knowledge of their (the
JESUITS’) responsibility in the conspiracy of destruction of this popular
government on that Good Friday night in Ford’s Theater, April 14, 1865 [Ed.:
where President Abraham Lincoln was shot and mortally wounded by John Wilkes
Booth].” – C.T. Wilcox (“The Transformation of the Republic: The Origins of
the Religious Hi-Jacking of the American Government and the Truth Behind the
Assassination of Abraham Lincoln”; 2005; pp 12 and 250)

“It would seem that the JESUITS had had it in mind, from the beginning of the
war [Ed.: i.e., the American Civil War of 1861-1865], to find an occasion for
the taking off [Ed.: i.e., the assassination] of Mr. Lincoln.

…These facts, as developed on the trial of the conspirators before a military
commission, and on the trial of [Ed.: arch conspirator] John H. Surratt two
years later [Ed.: in 1867], before a civil court…show conclusively the hand
of [Ed.: Papal] Rome [Ed.: and especially the JESUIT ORDER] in this stab at
our nation’s life [Ed.: i.e., the attempt to decapitate the leadership of the
USA on April 14th, 1865, when Lincoln was mortally wounded].” – U.S. Army
Brigadier General Thomas M. Harris; “Rome’s Responsibility for the
Assassination of Abraham Lincoln”; 1897; Pages 41, 19)

“[Ed.: Courageous Mexican President Benito Pablo Juarez] was the most dreaded
enemy of the Society of Jesus [Ed. i.e., the JESUIT ORDER] while hating the
Temporal Power of the Papal Caesar [Ed.: i.e., the pope] in Rome. He…expelled
200 JESUIT priests [Ed.: from Mexico]. …In 1872 he died at his desk, a victim
of ‘the poison cup’.” – Eric Jon Phelps (“Vatican Assassins”; 1st Edition,
2001; Page 319)

“Alexander [Ed.: i.e., Czar Alexander II of Russia] had progressed well with
his great reforms and had attached his signature to a Constitution to be
adopted by Russia. The next day [Ed.: i.e., March 13th, 1881] a bomb was
thrown at his carriage, which killed and wounded a number of Cossacks, who
accompanied the carriage. The Emperor in deep sympathy left the carriage to
look at the dying men, when a second bomb blew him to pieces.” – Arno
Gaebelien (“Conflict of the Ages”; Publisher: The Exhorters; Page 85) [Ed.:
Czar Alexander II had greatly offended the JESUITS and Papal Rome by
supporting the Union during the American Civil War. He had sent part of the
Russian fleet to U.S. shores, and had placed those ships under the direct
command of President Abraham Lincoln.]



“Although first published in Russia in 1903, ‘The Protocols of Zion’ had
their origin in France, and date from the Dreyfus Affair, of which the
JESUITS were the chief instigators. …These ‘Protocols’ of supposedly Jewish
leaders are not the first documents of their kind fabricated by the JESUITS.”
– Leo H. Lehmann (“Behind the Dictators”; 1942; Page 15)

“The public is practically unaware of the overwhelming responsibility carried
by the Vatican and its JESUITS in the starting of two world wars…” – Edmond
Paris (“The Secret History of the Jesuits”; 1975 Chick Publications’ Edition;
Page 9)

“After the JESUITS had launched the Bolshevik Revolution and concluded the
bloody [Ed.: Russian] Civil War in 1922, that same year a ‘Relief Mission’,
led by American JESUITS, was sent into the U.S.S.R. by order of JESUIT
General Ledochowski. [Ed.: Edmund] Walsh, the Jesuit who founded the School
of Foreign Service at [Ed.: JESUIT] Georgetown University, and led the
mission as an expert on the internal affairs of the Soviet Union, appointed
JESUIT-trained Joseph Stalin as the Secretary of the Communist Party.

During the 1930s, while [Ed.: JESUIT-trained] Freemason Stalin was outraging
the world with his Purges murdering millions of his own countrymen, the [Ed.:
JESUIT] Order pretended to be the foe of the very communism it had created
and perfected on its Reductions in Paraguay [Ed.: in the 17th and 18th
centuries]. The Society of Jesus [Ed.: i.e., the JESUIT ORDER] launched the
illusion of its ‘worldwide systematic warfare against the common enemy of
Christianity and civilization’, all the while financing it through its Papal
Knights on Wall Street manning the Federal Reserve Bank and the Chase
Manhattan Bank.

After the [Ed.: JESUITS’] Second Thirty Years’ War [Ed.: Phelps is referring
to World War I and World War II], Francis Cardinal Spellman would continue to
campaign against ‘godless Jew communism’ throughout the Black Pope’s Cold War
during which the Inquisition’s International Intelligence Community was
perfected and subordinated to the Papal Caesar [Ed.: i.e., the pope] in
Rome.” – Eric Jon Phelps (“Vatican Assassins”; 1st Edition, 2001; Page 393)

“…By a ‘providential’ synchronism, when [Ed.: Italian dictator Benito]
Mussolini seized power in Italy thanks to don Sturzo, [Ed.: who was a] JESUIT
and chief of the Catholic party, [Ed.: then it was at that same time that]
Monseigneur Seipel, a JESUIT, became chancellor of Austria. He held that
position until 1929, with an interregnum of two years, and, during those
decisive years, he led the Austrian interior politics on to the reactionary
and clerical road; his successors followed him on that road which led to the
absorption of that country into the German block. The bloody repression of
working-class uprisings earned him [Ed.: i.e., JESUIT Seipel] the nickname
‘Keine Milde Kardinal’ – the ‘Cardinal without mercy’.” – Edmond Paris (“The
Secret History of the Jesuits”; 1975 Chick Publications’ Edition; Page 139)

“In the early days of May (1936), [Ed.: German Knight of Malta Franz] von
Papen entered into secret negotiations with Dr. Schussnigg (Austrian
Chancellor) working on his weak point [Ed.: i.e., he was a devout Roman
Catholic] and showed him how advantageous a reconciliation with [Ed.: Nazi



leader Adolf] Hitler would be as far as the Vatican’s interests were
concerned; the argument may seem odd, but Schussnigg was very devout, and von
Papen was the pope’s chamberlain [Ed.: i.e., a high official in certain royal
courts].

Not surprisingly, it was the [Ed.: pope’s] secret chamberlain [Ed.: in
Germany – i.e., Knight of Malta Franz von Papen] who led the whole affair,
which ended, on the 11th of March 1938, with the resignation of the pious
Schussnigg (pupil of the JESUITS), in favor of Seyss-Inquart, chief of the
Austrian Nazis. The following day [Ed.: March 12, 1938], the German troops
entered Austria and the puppet government of Seyss-Inquart proclaimed the
union of the country to the [Ed.: Nazi German Third] Reich. The event was
welcomed by an enthusiastic declaration of Vienna’s archbishop, Cardinal
Innitzer (a JESUIT).” – Edmond Paris (“The Secret History of the Jesuits”;
1975 Chick Publications’ Edition; Page 139)

“The JESUITS…installed puppet dictators throughout Europe [Ed.: in the decade
prior to, and during, World War II (1939-45)]. They were:

[1.] Bavarian Germany and the Third Reich – [Ed.: Adolf] Hitler [Ed.: born-
died: 1889-1945] [Ed.: Hitler was put into power by JESUIT-controlled German
Knight of Malta Franz von Papen and other influential German Roman Catholics,
such as Monsignor Ludwig Kaas, a leader of the German Roman Catholic Center
Party.]

[2.] Italy – [Ed.: Benito] Mussolini [Ed.: born-died: 1883-1945] [Ed.: JESUIT
Don Luigi Sturzo, chief of the Catholic Party in Italy, helped bring
Mussolini to power.]

[3.] ‘Vichy’ France – [Ed.: Henri Philippe] Petain [Ed.: born-died:
1856-1951]

[4.] Spain – [Ed.: Francisco] Franco [Ed.: born-died: 1892-1975]

[5.] Austria – [Ed.: JESUIT-trained Arthur] Seyss-Inquart

[6.] Poland – [Ed.: Hans] Frank

[7.] Slovakia – [Ed.: JESUIT] Priest [Ed.: Monsignor Jozef] Tiso [Ed.: who
was first to send Jews to Auschwitz]

[8.] Croatia – [Ed.: Ante] Pavelitch [Ed.: alternate spelling: Pavelic] [Ed.:
and]

[9.] Belgium – [Ed.: JESUIT-trained Leon] Degrelle.

All these Roman Catholic, JESUIT-controlled, Jew-hating dictators were loyal
to the greatest war criminal of all, Papal Caesar [Ed.: i.e., Pope] Pius XII
and his master, JESUIT [Ed.: Superior] General Wlodimir Ledochowski.” – Eric
Jon Phelps (“Vatican Assassins”; 1st Edition, 2001; Page 478)

“The German author Walter Hagen gives also this discreet information: ‘The
JESUITS’ [Ed.: Superior] General, Count Halke von Ledochowski, was ready to



organize, on the common basis of anticommunism, some collaboration between
the German Secret Service and the JESUIT ORDER.’

As a result, within the SS Central Security Service, an organization was
created, and most of its main posts were held by [Ed.: Roman] Catholic
priests wearing the black uniform of the [Ed.: Nazi] SS.

The JESUIT ‘father’ Himmler [Ed.: i.e., the uncle of Heinrich Himmler] was
one of its superior officers.” – Edmond Paris (“The Secret History of the
Jesuits”; 1975 Chick Publications’ Edition; Page 168)

“…Kurt Heinrich Himmler [Ed.: was] chief of the Gestapo [Ed.: i.e., the
secret police force of the German Nazi state], which meant he held in his
hand the essential reins of power of the [Ed.: Nazi] regime. Was it his
personal merits which earned him such a high position? Did Hitler see in him
a superior genius when he compared him [Ed.: i.e., Heinrich Himmler] to the
creator of the JESUIT ORDER [Ed.: i.e., Ignatius of Loyola]? It is certainly
not what the testimonies of those who knew him imply, as they saw in him
nothing more than mediocrity.

Was that ‘star’ [Ed.: of Heinrich Himmler] shining with a borrowed
‘brightness’? Was it really Kurt Heinrich Himmler, the ostensible [Ed.: i.e.,
apparent] chief, who actually reigned over the Gestapo and the secret
services? Who was sending millions of people, deported for political reasons,
and Jews to their death? Was it the flat-faced nephew or [Ed: was it] the
[Ed.: Jesuit priest] uncle, the former Canon at the Court of Bavaria, one of
[Ed.: Jesuit General] Ledochowski’s favorites, a Jesuit ‘father’ and superior
officer of the [Ed.: Nazi] SS?” – Edmond Paris (“The Secret History of the
Jesuits”; 1975 Chick Publications’ Edition; Page 168)

“The [Ed.: Nazi] SS had been organized by [Ed.: Heinrich] Himmler according
to the principles of the JESUIT ORDER. The rules of service and spiritual
exercises prescribed by Ignatius de Loyola [Ed: i.e., the founder of the
JESUIT ORDER] constituted a model which Himmler strove carefully to copy.
Absolute obedience was the supreme rule; every order had to be executed
without comment.” – Walter Shellenberg (Chief of the Nazi Sicherheitdienst
[SD]) [Ed.: Blind obedience to orders is a maxim of the Jesuit Order.]

“…[Ed.: Roman] Catholic priest, Fr. Jozef Tiso [Ed.: a JESUIT monsignor],
ruler of Slovakia’s Nazi puppet regime of 1939-45…sent that tiny country’s
Jewish population of 70,000 to the extermination camps in [Ed.: German-
occupied] Poland.” – Dave Hunt (“A Cup of Trembling”; Harvest House
Publishers; 1995; Page 191)

“Once [Ed.: Croatian Roman Catholic dictator Ante] Pavelic took power, [Ed.:
JESUIT] Archbishop [Ed.: Aloysius] Stepinac issued a Pastoral Letter ordering
the Croatian clergy to support the new Ustasha State. The involvement of
[Ed.: Roman] Catholic clergy either in active participation or in blessing
the Ustashi-run holocaust [Ed.: of 1941-45] is well documented. One
Franciscan monk, Miroslav Filipovic, headed the Jasenovac concentration camp
for two years, during which time he directed the extermination of no less
than 100,000 victims, mostly Serbian Orthodox. [Ed.: JESUIT] Archbishop



Stepinac headed the committee which was responsible for forcible
‘conversions’ to Roman Catholicism under threat of death – and was also the
Supreme Military Apostolic Vicar of the Ustashi Army, which effected the
slaughter of those who failed to convert [Ed.: to Roman Catholicism]. [Ed.:
JESUIT Archbishop Aloysius] Stepinac was known as the ‘father-confessor’ to
the Ustashi, and continually bestowed the blessing of Holy Mother Church
[Ed.: i.e., the Roman Catholic Church-State] upon its members and actions.” –
Dave Hunt (“A Woman Rides the Beast”; Harvest House Publishers; 1994; Page
302)

“Two JESUIT prelates, Aloysius Stepinac and Ivan Saric, respectively the
archbishops of Zagreb and Sarajevo, planned, choreographed, and orchestrated
the mass murder of up to one million innocent Serb Orthodox Christians in the
Roman Catholic Fascist State of Croatia from 1941 through 1945. Roman
Catholic Ustashi killer units, often led and urged on by Franciscan priests,
monks, and friars, brutally tortured many of their victims prior to murdering
them. This religious genocide was one of most barbaric examples of mass
murder seen in the 20th century.” – Darryl Eberhart (Editor of ETI & TTT
Newsletters; January 18, 2010)

“Avro Manhattan was a world-renowned authority on the Roman Catholic Church
and the almost total control they have of politics throughout the world. He
was a writer for the British Broadcasting Corporation. He has laid the blame
for the Vietnam War [Ed.: c. 1957-75] directly at the feet of the JESUITS and
the papacy.” – Bill Hughes (“The Enemy Unmasked”; 1st Edition, 2004; Page 94)
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